
 
 
 

SELECTMEN’S MEETING 
January 11, 2016 

 
Selectmen in attendance:  Ben Thompson, Paul Nadeau, Royce Heath 

 
 
4:00 pm – Open Meeting: 

- Sue Collins – paperwork/discussion 
 
4:15 pm: 

- CEO Mike Beaulieu – discussion/classes 
 
4:20 pm: 

- Sue Collins – discussion/abatements 
 
4:40 pm: 

- Chairman Thompson made a motion for the Treasurer to direct the internal staff that the new 
vacation calendar is not public information and is not to be dispatched to the general public; 
seconded by Selectman Nadeau, all in favor. 

-  
4:30 pm: 

- Matt D’Arcy and Grady Crews from Cross Insurance came in to introduce themselves to the 
Selectmen. 

 
5:00 pm: 

- Planning Board Chair Gary Getchell came in to discuss Wiswell Lane. 
 
6:15 pm: 

- Selectman Heath made a motion to have a 65 gallon tote placed and kept at the Town Office by 
“Shredding On Site” for disposal of sensitive documents; seconded by Chairman Thompson, all 
in favor. 

 
6:25 pm: 

- Chairman Thompson made a motion to accept a $5.00 per month charge indefinitely for Deputy 
Clerk Dale Fisk’s email account until all other accounts have been cleared for use; all in favor. 

 
6:30 pm: 

- Selectman Nadeau made a motion to adjourn; seconded by Chairman Thompson, all in favor. 


